Dear Parent/Carer, 
As exam season approaches I am writing to inform you about the end of Key Stage 3 English tests. The two tests will focus on reading and writing skills, which your child has been developing throughout their first three years at secondary school. The tests will be used to help determine the levels of progress students have made since starting in Year 7, up to the current point. Revision for these will also help students to ensure they are in a good position to start their GCSE courses.
Revision lessons began before the Easter holidays and will continue until next Wednesday, during which teachers are concentrating on covering the skills to be tested. These include analysing techniques used by writers to achieve the purpose of their texts. Students are also focusing on improving their own writing so it is clearly structured, accurate and appropriately written for its target audience.
Both tests will take place in the sports hall with the reading test taking place next Wednesday, April 24th, p1 and p2. The writing test will take place on the following Friday, April 26th, also during p1 and p2.
With regard to the GCSE course students will begin their English GCSE after the May half term.  For further information on what will be covered across the two years please visit the school website at www.thomastallisschool.com/key-stage-4.html.
Yours faithfully, 

Katherine Walsh

Deputy curriculum leader with responsibility for KS3

